


[bookmark: _GoBack]                          NOTES on PARK BOARD PUBLIC MEETING
            October 29,2021   Cliff Cave County Park   3:00 PM

Attendees:  Alan Hopefl, Matt Helbig, Matt Cook (Park Board Members), Kyle Henke (Director of Parks & Recreation), John McKinley (Kirkwood Resident), Dave Schulz (GORC), 4 other individuals.
Purpose of the Gathering: Viewing current and under construction Mountain Bike Trails
Cliff Cave Park= 525 acres, Major Mountain Bike Trails: Spring Valley Trail 3.75 miles; Bluff Trail 2.0 miles, also numerous connecting trails.  Kirkwood Park = 92 acres.
 The trails viewed (Bluff Trail and bluff connector trails) were dirt trails in a forested area with berms and switch backs. There seemed to be an absence of bush honeysuckle in this area. Additionally, the area seemed be lacking any understory trees or shrubs (no spicebush, fragrant sumac, dogwood spp., red buds, etc.)
 It was suggested that dirt trails in Kirkwood park would be marketed as a pocket park for local kids and an option for kids who do not do other sports.
 When asked why Cliff Cave Park was chosen, Schulz said it is similar to what they would like to do in Kirkwood Park.
 When asked if any current trails in Kirkwood Park would be taken out, Schulz said they would not take out any current trails.
Gateway Off Road Cyclists (GORC) is a 501(3) c group supported by donations and membership fees.  Construction and maintenance of trails would be done by GORC volunteers.
GORC is still working on a detail trail plan for Kirkwood Park and it was suggested that the Kirkwood Park Board members would like to personally walk the area where the trails would be constructed.
     Tour ended at 4:05 PM



